SENATE FACULTY MEETING AGENDA

FRIDAY February 6, 2009
Egan Library 211


1. Call to Order and Roll Call (3:00pm)

Senators: Jill Dumesnil, Jonathan Anderson, Rick Wolk, Priscilla Schulte, Chip McMillan, Leslie Gordon, Tony Martin, Jeremy Kane, Caroline Hassler, Matt Heavner, Marsha Gladhart (for Mary Claire Tarlow), David Noon, Rick McDonald
Guests: Deb Gregoire, Bruce Gifford, Jill Burkert, Lori Sowa, Rosemary Walling, Thomas Duke, John Pugh,

2. Agenda adopted with modifications

3. December 5, 2008 minutes approved

4. Enrollment Report from Vice Chancellor – Bruce Gifford
Vice Chancellor Gifford reported on the Fall 2008 closing numbers presented by Statewide. UA is up 0.5% in headcount.  UAA is up 0.3%.  UAF is up 0.5%.  UAS is up +0 .9%. Within UAS:  Ketchikan is up 9.4%, Sitka is up 3.2%, and Juneau is up 0.9%.
Graduate Students represent the largest gain at UAS: up 88%.
Education in general is up 6.3% and the School of Management is up 32.4%
Vice Chancellor Gifford noted that while Admission Director Joe Nelson’s focus is primarily on undergraduates by designation of Chancellor, we have an Anchorage based recruiter who can address some graduate and part time student issues.  He noted there would be some specific Graduate Student receptions in Anchorage, Fairbanks, MatSu, and Ketchikan.
Jonathan asked about recruiting for part time undergrad and distance—The Vice Chancellor encouraged the School of Management should invite him and Joe Nelson to a future SOM meeting to discuss the issue.


5. Academic Advising Update/Request from Student Success Group – Deb Gregoire  reported on the Task Force on Student Success.  The Learning Communities subcommittee has a proposal for required advising for targeted populations- specifically first year and transfer students.  This does not include graduate students or undeclared/ NODS – only degree seeking undergraduates.  She stated that students put on probation for academic failure complain they never knew what to do.

One Senator commented that the reaction was too punitive.  There was a concern that this will put unnecessary blocks on registrations.  The real issue is to ensure that students see advisers. Senators will take the proposal back to their academic units and the issue will be discussed at the next Faculty Senate meeting.


6. Chancellor Pugh, regarding the previous topic, wanted to add that research shows mandatory advising is a success strategy for first generation students.
Chancellor Pugh wanted to mention a few things.  He noted that the Reconciliation process had a bump in the Road with its meeting cancellation last week.  He said he didn’t know that his meeting with the Interim Provost conflicted with the scheduled meeting the Reconciliation Committee.
Chancellor Pugh said that next month he will bring a draft document to be used for Provost recruitment.
The Board of Regents meets February 17-18 in Juneau at the Baranof.   There will be a reception on the 17th in the Glacier View Room at 5:00pm.  The Chancellor invited everyone to attend.
Chancellor Pugh discussed issues with the Legislature, potential cuts in the FY 10 Budget and the recent news article about members of the Legislative grilling the President on issues of academic freedom and a perceived liberal bias of the University.  Chancellor Pugh said the President, contrary to press reports, had defended the University.  But he also said that if we say we are balanced- we need to be balanced.
Jonathan asked if the Chancellor was implying we had not been balanced and he said not at all, but that we should be careful.

7. New Business


7.1  Rick Wolk presented a proposed creating MBA Emphases in Entrepreneurship Global Leadership and Entrepreneurship.  Senate approved sending this to Graduate Curriculum Committee.

7.2  Lori Sowa presented two proposed classes -Engineering Practices I and II (ENGR151/161) – Senate approved sending to Curriculum Committee

7.3  Thomas Duke presented a proposal for a new MAT degree in Special Education.  Senate approved sending it to Graduate Curriculum Committee

8.  Report from President 

8.1 Jill, Jonathan, and Matt expressed dismay at the lack of progress with the Reconciliation Process so far.  They hope things will improve.
8.2 Statewide Governance Issue
The System Governance Council passed a resolution on the implementation of non-retention policies.  The motion is available to view at the Senate Portfolio Site.
8.3 UAS Academic Plan – Process/Committee

Interim Provost Everett requested a Senate Ad Hoc Committee be formed to work with his office on an Academic Plan for UAS. There was a motion to postpone the creation of the committee until the reconciliation process makes progress.  Motion passed unanimously.
8.4 Curriculum Committee Update

There are problems with the curriculum committee.  Half of members have contacted the Senate President requesting a replacement of the Chair, Mike Boyer.  For the future there was a suggestion to have Senate past president serve as undergraduate curriculum chair.
There was a Motion to ask the Senate President to call a curriculum committee meeting to attempt to resolve current problems.  Motion passed unanimously.
8.5 Meeting schedule

President Dumesnil expressed some dismay that we were not completing all our business in monthly meetings and wanted to have some interim meetings until we catch up.  The Senate supported her calling an interim meeting.

    
9. Next Regularly Scheduled Faculty Senate Meeting:  March 6, 2009.  It was noted that the Senate Constitution calls for nominations of  next year’s President-elect of the Senate at the March meeting as well as nominations for next year’s Senators.
    
10. Motion to adjourn 5:30pm
